At the Council meeting on Tuesday, residents presented a petition to the Council regarding the park gates being unlocked at night.

Cllr Virginia Morris, Richmond Council Cabinet Member for Environment, explained the reasons for this and invited residents to set up an independent Friends Group for the park, so that residents can work constructively with the Council in the future.

A ‘Friends Group’ is made up of people, who use, or have an interest in, parks, woodlands, nature areas and other public places. They care about their environment and want to have a say in how it is looked after. There are over 60 ‘Friends Groups’ in this borough. Each are fully constituted and for the first two years are actively supported by the Council in partnership with the South West London Environment Network.

Cllr Morris said: “We maintain over 160 parks and open spaces across the borough and until 1 April all but nine of the parks were unlocked a night.

“In our experience we have found that anti-social behaviour and vandalism is more likely to occur in parks that are locked at night. Locked parks are not secure and people knowingly target them because they can be unseen and undisturbed. An open park allows a possible public presence at any time and forms a deterrent. It also allows better access for the Police to patrol.

“Since the start of the month, we have not locked eight of the remaining nine parks. We took an approach of gradual awareness, rather than advertising the fact the gates were now open. This was the approach taken with our other parks. For example, Terrace Gardens was vandalised when locked over night but the trend reduced once it was opened. However, I accept that we should have informed residents of this change.

“We are always committed to reviewing our policies, based on factual evidence. Therefore as there has been such interest in Carlisle Park we would like to help residents in the area set up a ‘Friends Group’.

“By forming a group, residents can help guide the Council in identifying the needs and priorities for local people of all ages and backgrounds, understand the challenges and the opportunities.

“We will encourage the Group to carry out a survey, with a wide range of park users, asking them what their priorities are for the park. This will include security.

“Once this survey has been carried out we will review the results and consider the evidence over the summer period.

“I strongly urge residents in the area to come forward and be part of this group, not only to look at this issue but also on the wider points of shaping the park.”
